MAY 2024 PAC Meeting Minutes

May 13, 2024

Welcome: Dana Orrego

adopt minutes: Dana Orrego 1st: Jacky

2nd: Erika

adopt agenda: Dana Orrego 1st: Wade

2nd: Dana

Presenters and Reports

SD71-

Guest Speaker: Lake Trail Principal Kyle Timms

- Kyle discussed the transition plan for Arden students to Lake Trail
- Discussion about how this could look for individual kids with other needs.
- Discussion about the transition plan to Lake Trail included
 - Open House Parent Night May 21st
 - School based team meeting from Lake Trail will meet with Ardens School based team on thursday
 - Grade 5 students will be provided the chance to be lake trail students for the day

Trustee Report: Sara Jane Howe

 Lots of work going on around the strategic plan. There was another writing session last week and they have been reading through pages and pages of feedback. A big thank you to all the parents that have completed the survey. We have been taking every comment as we move through this process.

DPAC Report: JJ Goff

• No report unable to attend DPAC meeting.

Arden-

Principals Report: Andrew Ferneyhough

- Gagaball court is going awesome!
- Track Jamboree was very fun. Lots of participation. I am taking a group of kids on wednesday May 15nd to the districts.
- Welcome to Kindergarten was on Tuesday May 7th from 4:30-5:30pm and it was a great success

- Jesse Everson did a wonderful job on the Bear in the front foyer. Thank you Jesse,
- Grade 5 leaving ceremony will be on June 27th, still waiting on the time to be finalized.
- There will be a grade 5 'Beach Day' organized by parents. Staff are welcome
- Lake trail info session is May 21st
- Bike for books- Two bikes donated by James Baird. Draw will be in June.

Chair Report: Dana Orrego

 Motion to change June Meeting to Monday June 3rd, 2024. Voted. Motion passed.

Treasurer Report: Jacky Minshall

- General Account: \$9391.66
- Gaming Account:\$ 1209.04
- Need to file Gaming Grant after the Penny Carnival
- Arden PAC \$500 Bursary will come from the general account
- Jacky to pay the munch a lunch yearly fee
- Donation to the church for parking

Committees and Team Leads-

Hot Lunch Report: Nicole Mann

- Forecasted profit to end of spring session = \$2,491.51
- Donations to Salad Bar = 413.00

Salad Bar Report: Lesia Wick

Salad bar has been provided with the first draft of the farm to school video.
Finished product should been available in the next few weeks. Sharing this video will help provide more information about what the program is all and will be something that can be shared with future sponsorships ect.

•

Green Team Report: Jesse Sheridan

- On Wednesday May 15th Trustee Sarah Jane Howe will be attending Whackie Wheelie Wednesday to come and check out the blender bike.
- Looking for a day for Benoit to come and hand out bike lights to the students before the end of the school year

Fundraising Report: Jessica Witt/ Dana Orrego/ Kourtney Van Valzen

Spirit Wear: Sold: \$603.00, Total order: \$690.00 Profit is \$148.97

New fundraising rep for 2024/2025 school year is Carly Anne Kaiwi

Penny Carnival Report: Dana Orrego

- We need raffle ticket volunteers for the following morning shifts (8:15-8:45) May 15, 16, 17, 21 and 22.
- Still looking for volunteers to help with acquiring silent auction donations. There is a letter in the office that is required to bring along with you. For those who are interested please ask at the office.
- Many positions for the Penny Carnival have not been filled for the day of. Please consider signing up for a shift as this event is not possible without volunteer support.
- Nicole Mann will work on pre sales of the bracelets on munch a lunch. Update to be provided once this is available to families.
- Plinko tiles are missing from the board. Looking to have those replaced. Still looking for teen volunteers to help run the stations in the gym

New Business:

- Swings are being put in
- Penny Carnival is coming!
- A motion was put forward to have \$100 provided to the K/1 classes to be able to purchase outside toys, gardening tools, sand toys ect. Voted and all were in favor. Motion passed.

Old Business:

 Primary teachers are still looking for donations of sand toys/kitchen pots, pans, utensils ect.. Side walk chalk, out door spring toys, garden tools and gloves and puzzles for ages K+

Open Floor for questions and discussion

PAC Parent of the Month Parking spot draw: Morgan

Adjourn: 1st: Jacky 2nd: Erika

Next meeting is June 3, 2024